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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
December 4, 2013
1:30 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Members Joe Andrews (Chair) and Greg Radlinski
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 1:31 p.m. by Chairman Andrews.  The committee discussed the following legislative introductions:

2013-758 (authorizing an economic development agreement with Advent Software, Inc.): the committee was interested to know when the Countywide Economic Development Fund was created, how it is/was funded, and why rules for its use are not included in the City’s Public Investment Policy.  The committee also inquired about the City’s defined “targeted industries”.  Staff will request information from the Office of Economic Development.
The committee discussed what, if anything, authorizes the City Council to waive ordinances. Jeff Clements and Commissioner Radlinski believe that the Council has the ability to waive ordinances because those ordinances were created by the Council itself and are subject to its control.  The Council could not take an action that conflicted with state law.
2013-763 (reallocating $998,469 in emergency preparedness grant funds to alternate uses): the committee questioned whether the grant conditions allowed the funds to be shifted to other projects and whether it had been determined if the alternate uses are appropriate under the grant conditions and permission had been obtained from the granting agency.

2013-776 and -777 (expressing support for legislative J-bills 2 and 3 to authorize granting of alcoholic beverages licenses to two restaurants that don’t meet the state’s licensing requirements for minimum square footage and minimum number of seats): Chairman Andrews felt that the bills set a bad precedent and that the state law should either be adhered to or amended, not waived for individual exceptions.
2013-775 (expressing support for legislative bill J-1 that would change the method of appointment of 1 of the 5 members of the Police and Fire Pension Fund board of trustees): the committee was curious how the fifth member of the board (the one elected by vote of the 2 members elected by the police and fire unions and the two appointed by the City Council) had voted over the years.  Do they exhibit a pattern of siding with either of the other two sets of members? Commissioner Radlinski opposed making any change in the board structure while the Mayor’s Pension Reform Task Force is in the midst of its study and before it makes formal recommendations. He did agree with giving the PFPF greater latitude in its investment policy, at least to be equivalent with the Florida Retirement System’s investment options.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:28 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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